
Illinois State University
Civil Service Council (CSC) Meeting

April 5, 2011
Approved Minutes motion by A. Rediger, second by J. Darnall
Present: Barb Arbogast, Valerie Bridson, Tom Cotton, Sarita Cox, Jean Darnall, Dara Gibson, Maureen Peel, Carol Pfoff, Andrea Rediger, Theresa Sanchez, Jan Jolynn Staley
Not Present: Bob Blick, Christa Lawhun, Jason Taylor, Troy Zeigler
Ex-Officio: Rick Marr, Diane Ruch

Guests: Jan Cook, Jan Murphy, Larry Lyons
The April 5, 2011 meeting was called to order by Chair T. Sanchez at 12:04 pm. The approval of the March 15 minutes was tabled. 
Jan Murphy, Associate Provost and Larry Lyons, Acting Athletic Director gave the Council an overview of the NCAA Re-Certification of Athletics which is currently being finalized. Jan noted that this processes is very different than the accreditation process that is done for the University. The NCAA Re-Certification process began with a self study process. This process has involved more than 40 people from across campus. The review focuses on three primary areas – governance and rules compliance; academic integrity and gender diversity. During the NCAA self study if an area is identified as low it must be improved and corrected during the review phase. If it is an issue cannot be resolved a significant plan for improvement must be put into place. Jan noted that she is a “big believer in Athletics” and has been surprised by the details needed in the report. It is important to be approved during this study in order for the over 430 athletes on 19 sports teams to be allowed to participate in NCAA tournaments when they qualify. An outside consultant must be hired every four years to review rules/policies. Some of the information that must be documented is the number classes that each of the athletes miss due to athletic events during their University career. One of the biggest needs that will be used as an improvement needed is space and staff for the athletics study center. The report will be posted as a live document on the Athletics web page. It must be sent to the NCAA on or before April 29. After acceptance a group of reviewers will be on campus in September 2011 for the on-site portion of the re-accreditation process. Larry noted that this is an extremely long process and it is the first time the process has been done completely on-line.
T. Sanchez encouraged everyone to attend the Benefits choice Fair on May 4. 

Chair Sanchez informed the Council that she recently learned that an amendment was made to the rules of raffles in 2009. The change makes it necessary for the Civil Service Council to purchase a permit through McLean County when they hold raffles. She is currently in the process of obtaining the permit for the Cub’s Game First Pitch raffle and will be doing the regular raffle very soon.
B. Arbogast presented a written listing of questions from the by-laws review committee. They have found a few things that may no longer pertain to the group and wanted clarification before they go any further in the review process. D. Ruch, HR representative, agreed to check on some issues, while Chair Sanchez will check on others concerns and both will report back to the Bylaws/Constitution Review Committee.
Rediger reported that Wednesday, April 6 is the deadline for the next OpenLine. It was noted that it would be good to have an article noting the changes in the Children’s Holiday Party in an upcoming issue. This will be done for the May issue.

D. Ruch handed out a flyer on the 2011 Annual Benefits Choice Fair. It will be held on May 4, from 10 am to 2 pm in the Old Main Room at the Bone Student Center. In addition, there will be computers set up in the Spotlight Room, where HR representatives will be available to help people the day of the event as this is the first time changes to current benefits choices must be made online. She encouraged everyone to attend to get additional information. Changes to benefits can be made during the entire month of May and are effective July 1, 2011.
R. Marr noted he will be attending his first EAC meeting in the near future in Champaign. He asked if there were any issues he needed to raise at that meeting. None were voiced.
J. Cook indicated that it appears some good things are happening and the pension fund will receive some funding – not all that was requested/proposed but at least some.
The Council-sponsored food drive ends on Friday, April 8. T. Cotton will be collecting donated food beginning at 10 am and take it to The Jesus House.

Nominations for the upcoming election are coming in. There are currently no nominations for groups I, II and III. The deadline for nominations is Friday, April 8. It has been suggested to look at past candidates to fill spots if necessary; she will investigate further in the coming weeks.

J. Darnall noted that the list serv email sent yesterday as a reminder for the Cubs baseball trip signup has created a lot of interest.  Today (April 5, 2011) is the deadline to sign up for going on the trip on May 27. In addition the flyers for the first pitch raffle are arriving in mailboxes and have spurred interest in raffle tickets.
J. Darnall made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 1:10 pm. The motion was seconded by J. Staley and approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Pfoff, Secretary

Reminders: Deadlines for next OpenLine –May 4, June 8, July 6, August 3, September 7, October 5, November 2, December 7
Upcoming CSC Meeting Dates –April 19, May 3, May 17, June 7, June 21, July 5, July 19, August 2, August 16, September 6, September 20, October 4, October 18, November 1, November 15, December 6
Websites of Interest:

· Civil Service Council: http://www.cscouncil.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Civil Service System: http://www.succs.state.il.us
· SUCSS Classification Status Notices: http://www.sucss.state.il.us.cpm.asp
· ISU Annuitants Association: http://www.annuitants.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Annuitants Association: http://suaa.org
· Human Resources: http://www.hr.ilstu.edu
· A/P Council: http://www.apcouncil.ilstu.edu
· Academic Senate: http://www.academicsenate.ilstu.edu
The next regular Civil Service Council Meeting will be April 19 in the Spotlight Room at Bone Student Center.
PLEASE POST, ROUTE, OR COPY TO CIVIL SERVICE STAFF








